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           Official Newsletter 
   of 
         Marathon Garden Club 
 

      

The President’s Letter 
 
Dear Members, 
 
We have successfully  
completed all of our fund 
raising events!!!  Thanks to 
everyone's enthusiasm and 
participation we have had a 

banner year.  A special thank you to Sally 
wood for chairing our biggest     fundraiser, 
the House and Garden Tour.  
 
Our last speaker, Shelley Krueger was very 
informative about the canal water quality in 
the Keys and test programs in place to      
improve our waters.  The third workshop of 
the season was held on March 22nd.  We 
had a great turnout and the members who 
participated in "Flower Power" had a       
wonderful time.  Thanks to Anne Reams, 
Mary Ann Worthington and Nancy Miller for 
all the instruction and motivation.  Everyone 
unleashed their inner creativity!  Which      
resulted in the arrangements you will see in 
the photos attached.  Who knew we had so 
much hidden talent in our midst.  Smiles all 
around, what a great morning.  Hopefully 
more of you will turn out next year for the fun.  
 
Our last meeting of the year on April 15th will 
include a membership potluck. Please feel 
free to bring your spouses. Many of you 
signed up at the March meeting to bring your 
favorite goodies; however, we still need more 
volunteers to make our picnic a success. 
Please call me directly to sign up.  With so 
many new members we will encourage    
everyone to visit the gardens and enjoy the 
beautiful and restful setting that has been 

created.  We can all admire the results of the 
tireless efforts of our garden groomers and  
say a special thank you to those who give 
their time every week to insure our grounds 
and plants are healthy and well cared for.  

Sande 
 

Club Theme: 
“Inspire Community Awareness” 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 

April 6,  9 am MGC Board Meeting 
 

Apr. 12-13 NGC Gardening Study School 
 Course II, Miramar, FL  
 

Apr. 15, MGC Potluck & Garden Walk 
 

Apr. 16, 9 - noon, UF/IFAS Plant Clinic at 
 Home Depot garden center by MGC 
 Master Gardeners 
 

Apr. 17-19 FFGC Convention & State Flower 
 Show, Embassy Suites, Kissimmee 
 

May 2, District XII Spring Meeting, Fairchild 
 Botanical Gardens, Miami –see p.8 
 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 

MGC POTLUCK 
 

POTLUCK April 15  at 1:00 
Bring your spouse 

Sign up to bring your favorite dish 
to share 

Call Sande (203-820-4161) 
to add your name to the list of those 

making goodies.   
 

Also, please  
 

bring a can or two of food to the  
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1st Vice President’s Report  
 

Recycling ideas submitted by MGC members 
at the March meeting. 
 
1. Plastic flower pots may now be recycled 
in your recycling bins (all plastic is now      
recyclable, not just #1 & #2) 
a. Please do not bring more plastic pots  to 
MGC, we have an over-supply at this time 
2.  Return Styrofoam cartons & trays to the 
bins at the grocery store 
a. Or use egg cartons as seed starting flats 
3.  Return plastic bags to the bins at the   
grocery store 
a. KAIR uses them to distribute food 
b. Or use them for dog or cat waste 
c. Or use them as packing material for 
breakables 
d. Use boutique tissue boxes to hold those 
reusable plastic bags 
3.  Take beer can tabs to the VFW donation 
bin 
4.  Shredded paper and small bits of paper 
(such as raffle tickets) can be recycled in 
your bin when placed into a paper envelope 
or paper bag 
5.  Make a whirly-gig out of a  large plastic 
bottle, upside down on a stick in the ground. 
Make slits in the sides & fold them out. They 
will catch the wind and twirl. Keeps moles & 
critters out of the garden from the vibration 
a. Or make a self-watering reservoir for   
potted plants (directions on Google) 
b. Or cut off the bottom and use the top 

(with handle) as a scoop for dirt, sand, etc 
6.  Reuse egg shells for drainage for the   
bottom of pots before planning. Added value 
of calcium for the potting soil 
7.  Recycle used dryer sheets in the bottom 
of pots. Keeps the soil from falling out and 
discourages insects 
8.  Wrap your hanging orchids with an old 
banana peel 
9.  Give a laminated page of recycling rules 
for Monroe Country to rental agents to put in 
each rental unit 
10.   Use neem oil for unwanted insects 
11.   Keep a recycling receptacle in the     
bathroom as a lot of recyclables come from 
there 
12.   Don’t use throwaway cups! 
13.   Don’t buy water in small plastic bottles!

  

  Sandy Bourgeois 
 

KAIR Canned Food Drive 
 

Please bring a can or two of food  
to the April 15 Potluck to donate to 
the KAIR Food Pantry (Keys Area 
Interdenominational Resources).   

 
If you are unable to attend the  
potluck, please drop off your  

donation in the KAIR box in the 
MGC lobby. 

 
Summer is a very lean time for the 
pantry, as fewer people are here. 

There is a constant need for beans, 
vegetables, tuna, peanut butter,  

jelly, ravioli and beef stew. 
 

Please help those less fortunate  
than ourselves. 

 
Thank you most sincerely for all the  
donations dropped in the KAIR box 

throughout the year. 
 

Sande Neiditz 
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2nd Vice President’s Report  
 

 We had a great turnout for the “Flower 
Power” workshop on March 22nd.  Arlene 
Keeney was working in the Gift Shop and 
volunteered to take photos of some of our  
creative achievements.  We have a lot of   
talent in the Club!  Everyone who participated 
can be proud of their accomplishments. 

 
Above, samples of some  
completed designs.   
 
Right:  Pat Greeley (center) 
offered some tips to Cheryl 
Burke (l) and Scarlett Duffy  
 
Below:  Germaine Main 
(center) helped Lynn Schwie-
bert (l) and Pam     Bauern-
feind with their         designs. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Send suggestions for 
field trips and future 
workshops to me: 
anne.reams@gmail.com 
 

Anne Reams 

A few more colorful designs 
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Marathon Garden Club Minutes 
March 18, 2016 Membership Meeting 

 

Opening 
 The regular meeting of the Marathon 
Garden Club was called to order at 1:08 PM 
on Friday, March 18, 2016 at the Marathon 
Garden Club by President Sande Neiditz.  
She called on Sandy Bourgeois, who         
explained that, in the spirit of the day’s     
program topic, water quality in the Keys, 
members and guests were invited to        
contribute environmental or recycling tips and 
that prizes for the top ten suggestions would 
be attractive reusable shopping bags from 
the Dolphin Research Center.  Sandy also 
pointed out that the MGC has recently made 
a concerted effort to follow good recycling 
practices, starting with using paper cups and 
plates and making sure all recyclable trash is 
put into appropriate containers. 
          Sande Neiditz led the Pledge of      
Allegiance and then called on Janie Byland 
for the Invocation.  Janie quoted from the 21

st
 

Psalm and reminded us to “recognize and 
appreciate how the earth blesses us.”                                                                                                            
 Sande then thanked Head Hostesses 
Frolly Boyd and Dale Chorebanian and    
Laurie Reeves for the tasty refreshments, 
Carol Gross and her friend for welcoming 
members and guests, as well as Mary Ann 
Worthington and Nancy Miller for their    
beautiful flower arrangements (which are    
examples of ideas for the March 22

nd
  

“Flower Power” Workshop). 
Membership 

Donna Barnes stated that there is an 
impressive increase in membership this year 
with a total of 131 members currently         
enrolled, including three new members since 
last month’s meeting. These new members 
were asked to stand to be recognized as well 
as the three guests in attendance. 
Secretary’s Report 

The meeting minutes of February 19, 
2016 were written and emailed to all      
members.  With no changes noted, Keith 
Michalak made a motion, which Arlene  
Keeney seconded, that the minutes for the 

February meeting be approved as written; all 
voted to accept. 

 
Treasurer’s Report  

Treasurer Loyal Eldridge reported that 
the March 5

th
 House and Garden Tour had 

been a success, and that, because all three 
of the MGC fundraisers this season have 
done so well financially, it will be possible to 
fund four 4-year $ 1,500 scholarships to  
qualifying Marathon High School graduates.   
Loyal also reminded us that the matching 
challenge for donations to the Scholarship 
Fund, initiated by very generous MGC   
members, extends through April 30

th
.  There 

is still time to make a contribution which will 
make a real difference in this community!    
Loyal also noted that a Budget Committee 
meeting will begin planning for the next fiscal 
year on March 23

rd
.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Gift Shop 
 Sande recognized Alene Teynor, who 
thanked everyone for their support of the 
MGC Gift Shop.  She has stepped down as 
the Gift Shop Manager and as the Librarian.  
A hearty round of applause followed Sande’s 
words of thanks.  Alene will be glad to work 
with a new Librarian, and will help train her 
successor.  Bonnie Eldridge is the new   
manager of the Gift Shop.  She announced 
that there will be a “big sale” in the shop   
during the next six weeks and that there is a 
need for daily help in the shop during this  
period.                                                                                                                     
MGC House and Garden Tour  

In Sally Wood’s absence, Sande 
thanked all the volunteers who contributed to 
the success of the March 5

th
 event, and she 

said we should all be happy with the results.  
She mentioned that many of our visitors  
commented on the enthusiasm and warmth 
of their reception by our smiling volunteers.  
It was a wonderful community out-reach   
program and great exposure for the         
Marathon Garden Club.  
Workshops  

Anne Reams reported that the third 
and final workshop of the season, “Flower 
Power,” is scheduled for Tuesday, March 
22

nd
 to be led by Mary Ann Worthington and 
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Nancy Miller.  With the focus on easy flower 
arranging, using flowers and greenery from 
our gardens or grocery, this workshop should 
inspire    us   all   to   be  more   creative  
with  

     
(continued on page 5) 

(continued from page 4) 
 
whatever plant material we have on hand.  
Flower arranging materials are available for 
sale in the Gift Shop. 
          Anne welcomes members’ ideas for 
workshops or field trips for next year. Please 
email her:  anne.reams@gmail.com. 
Great White Heron Award 
 Linnea Cunningham provided some 
background about the award, which was 
started in 1981 by MORE (Marathon         
Organization to Revitalize the Environment), 
as a way to inspire local businesses to      
improve their premises and polish the street-
scape, especially along the Overseas High-
way.   In 1987, the MGC revived the award 
and its mission.  With Judy Shaw,  Linnea 
works to find appropriate recipients in the 
general Marathon community.  This   season, 
the Great White Heron Award has been pre-
sented to Mid Keys Rock and Sand on the 
Gulfside of Vaca Cut, and most      recently 
to Vaca Cove, a new development of rental 
properties at 12555 Overseas   Highway 
Oceanside.  The emphasis there is on native 
plant materials and mangroves  featured in 
the newly developed landscape plan.  Linnea 
noted that she and Judy       encourage sug-
gestions for businesses   making an effort to 
beautify their premises and landscape. 
New Business  
 Sande turned to discussion of the   
Bylaws vote scheduled for this meeting 
which proposed to change the due date for 
membership dues.   She noted that all   
members have had adequate time to review 
the Bylaws change as outlined in the     
newsletter.  Sande called for a motion to 
change Article IX, B.  Anne Reams made a 
motion “to strike the words ‘invoiced          
December 1 and payable January 1’ and  
replace with the words ‘invoiced January 1 

and payable February 1’ of each year. The 
remainder of the Bylaw will be unchanged.”  
Bonne Eldridge seconded the motion.  
Sande Neiditz asked if there was “any further 
debate” and ascertaining that there was 
none, stated that “the motion will be voted 
on.”  With a unanimous show of hands in  
favor of the motion, the proposed change in 
the Bylaws as stated above was approved.                                                                                                                                                             
 Sande reminded all that the April 
membership meeting will feature a potluck 
lunch in the Clubhouse followed by a tour of 
the MGC gardens, with many of our club’s 
Master Gardeners on hand to answer    
questions.  She noted that Dale has a      
sign-up sheet for members to bring           
appetizers and main dishes for the lunch, 
and that dessert will be provided by the April 
hostesses.  Dale also has a sign-up sheet for 
next year for Hostesses, Greeters and Floral 
Design. 
           Sande mentioned that the Master 
Gardeners’ Plant Clinic was scheduled for 
March 19

th
 at Home Depot, that the Purple 

Isles Art Guild show’s final weekend was 
March 17-20, and that the Florida Federation 
of Garden Club Convention is April 17-19.  
Nancy Miller thanked Sande and Dr. Charlie 
Neiditz for their generous gift of handsome 
new outdoor furniture, including a picnic    
table and chairs, for the MGC garden. 

There being no further business, the 
motion was made, seconded and voted to 
adjourn the meeting. 

Before beginning the day’s program, 
Sande Neiditz and Sandy Bourgeois       
complimented all who brought great          
environmental tips to share, read through all 
of the suggestions, and awarded 10 DRC 
(Dolphin Research Center) shopping bags 
for the best ideas (as selected by an       
anonymous panel of judges!).  All the      
suggestions will be   available in the next  
issue of “Seeds for Thought.”  The day’s   
raffle had six lucky  winners.   

Sandy Bourgeois introduced Shelley 
Krueger from the Florida Sea Grant program 
with the University of Florida and Monroe 
County Extension Service.  A marine         
biologist, Shelley’s topic was “Florida Keys 

mailto:anne.reams@gmail.com
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Membership Report 
 

 The Membership corner is done     
collecting dues until next season!  Everyone 
paid their dues before March 15th!  We now 
have a total of 130 members!  We have three 
new members to announce:  Joanie Barrett, 
who spends most of the year in Marathon,  
Eleanor “Elle” Burgess of Marathon and 
Rhonda Fackert from Michigan.   
 The membership table would like to 
have a Co-chair person.  If you have an    
interest in recruiting or would just like to help 
out at meetings - please let me know!   
 
Thanks, 

Donna Barnes 
614-286-0992 

donnabarnes75@yahoo.com 
 

Gift Shop 
  
 The gift shop will close for the season 
after the April 15th potluck luncheon at the 
Garden Club.  A sincere Thank You goes 
out to all our gift shop volunteers! Thank you 
for your dedicated service to the club this 
year!  
 Mary Ann Gorlitz, Arlene Keeney, 
Bea Murphy, Marilyn Fraelich, Patty 
Molnar, Elynn Eiss, Laurie Reeves, Sally 
Linder, Virginia Leier and Phyllis Schewe.   
 And a huge Thank You to the out-
going Managers: Alene Teynor and Gail 
Shambaugh. They spent many, many hours 
ordering, pricing, stocking, reorganizing and 
working in the shop. 

Because of everyone's tireless efforts, 
the Garden Club is able to keep our building 
open on a daily basis so that visitors may 
see our beautiful facility and gardens.  We 
want the gift shop to be a fun place to buy 
your small gifts and souvenirs.  We           
encourage other members to join us next 
year as not only Gift Shop sales clerks, but 
Garden Club Representatives too.  We are a 
loyal, dependable, fun-loving group who    
enjoys working together to make a difference 
in the club and make the shop a success. 

We are always looking for new ideas to     
entice buyers through our doors!  

On Friday April 15 and Saturday the 
16th the Gift Shop will have a 40% off sale. 
With all the markdowns, many items will be 
at cost or below.  Stop in for some great   
bargains! 
 

Alene Teynor, Bonnie Eldridge, 
       Donna Barnes 

     Gift Shop Committee 

[Gift Shop Hours are Wed. - Sat. 10 - 2 
thru April 16; shop will reopen in Nov.] 

2016 FFGC Convention and State Flower 
Show “SEEDS OF SUNSHINE” 

 

In even-numbered years, the Florida 
Federation of Garden Clubs (FFGC)         
presents a State Flower Show in conjunction 
with the Annual Convention.  This year the 
90

th
 annual FFGC Convention and Flower 

Show will be held at the Embassy Suites in 
Kissimmee April 17 – 19.   We are very     
fortunate to have a very large area to stage 
our Show and it will be beautiful with your 
help.  All garden club members are invited 
to enter their horticulture and attend the 
show.  If you are unable to attend, you 
can send your plants with a friend.   

If you have not sent a donation to  
support the show, please consider making a 
contribution of $10 or more.  Donors will be 
recognized in the flower show schedule and 
at the show.   

Margaret Kirpatrick, Chairman 

 

MARATHON GARDEN CLUB 

 www.MarathonGardenClub.org 

Mailing Address:  P. O. Box 500826 

Marathon, FL 33050-0826 

Member of 
National Garden Clubs, Inc. & Deep South Region 

Florida Federation of Garden Clubs, Inc. & District XII 
**************************** 

Newsletter Editor, Nancy Miller 305-289-9441 or 

E-mail: Cnmil@msn.com 
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Great White Heron Award 
 Kimberly and Robert Butler received 
THE GREAT WHITE HERON AWARD from       
Marathon Garden Club member Judy Shaw.  
The Butlers are co-owners with Lori and     
Jason Elder of VACA COVE, a seven unit 
rental property located at 12555 Overseas 
Highway in Marathon.  The native plant        
landscaping  includes Green and Grey       
Buttonwood trees, Gumbo Limbo trees,    
Cabbage and Alexander Palms, purple       
Ruellia, yellow Thryallis and pink Muhly grass.  
Native Mangroves line the water edges and 
create a natural setting for the Tiki and pool 
area.  Credit for this use of natives is given to Willie Gonzales.  This award is given by the 
Marathon Garden Club to recognize beautification and landscape improvements along the US 
Route 1 corridor. 

                                                                                                              Linnea Cunningham 

Scholarship Check  Awarded to 

Rosalia Parrado 

 The Marathon Garden Club recently 
awarded a $1500 Scholarship to Rosalia     
Parrado who successfully completed her 1st 
semester at FAU.  The Garden Club offers 
scholarships to students who are interested in 
seeking a career in the Sciences, such as   
horticulture, environmental studies and/or    
marine studies.  We received the following 
note of appreciation from Rosalia. 
 
Garden Club Members, 
     Thank you so much for my scholarship money!  Without it, I wouldn't know how to pay for 
my books. Thank you very much and I hope that many more students at Marathon High 
School receive the benefits that I was lucky to be awarded. 
    Sincerely, Rosalia Parrado 
 

 The Marathon Garden Club offers a scholarship to a graduating MHS senior each year 
who is  pursuing a career in the Sciences, such horticulture, environmental studies and/or 
marine studies. Please contact the career counselor, Cathy Grostefon at Marathon High 
School to apply and complete the application. The deadline is May 1, 2016. Her number at 
M H S  i s  3 0 5 - 2 8 9 - 2 4 8 0  ( e x t e n s i o n  # 5 5 3 1 0 ) .                                                        

Arlene Keeney 
 

MGC Library 
 We have moved our extensive Garden Club Library to the Credenza in 
the Lobby of the Club.  We are hoping more members will have easy access 
to it now.  It is no longer "out of sight and out of mind"!  It will be open during 

Patty Molnar (left) presents Scholarship Check to 
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Call to District XII Spring Meeting    

Monday May 2, 2016                                              
To All District XII Garden Club Members, Club and Council Presidents, State and District Officers, 

State and District Chairman, Former FFGC Presidents and District Directors.  
 

The Coral Pine Garden Club and Ken Pines Garden Club are hosting the District XII Spring Meeting 

at Fairchild Tropical Botanical Gardens, 10901 Old Cutler Road, Coral Gables, Florida 33156. Meeting 

to be held in the “Garden House” at 10 AM; registration & coffee at 9:15. 
 

The cost will be $35.00 which includes admission to the garden as well as registration, coffee and light 

breakfast and lunch. 
 

Please park at the North entrance adjacent to Matheson Hammock Park and enter through the Visitor 

Center. A staff member will be available to transport those carrying raffle baskets as well as anyone 

who needs assistance due to the five minute walk to the “Garden House”.  

A Tram ride around the garden begins at 3:00 P.M. from the Tram Plaza, anyone wishing to remain 

after the meeting are welcome to enjoy the gardens at their leisure. 

A buffet lunch will consist of these following choices: 

Tropical Turkey Sandwich---Smoked turkey breast on a croissant with tropical fruit relish, dill Ha-

varti cheese, cucumber and tomato & greens. 

Gorgonzola Beef Wrap---Roast beef with gorgonzola, sweet red onion, horseradish mustard 

spread, greens & tomatoes in a whole wheat tortilla. 

Veggie Wrap---Fresh mozzarella, pickled red onion, blue cheese, tomato, sprouts and greens in a 

spinach tortilla with herb dressing. 

On the buffet other items included in your lunch is Chef’s choice leafy salad & Chef’s choice starchy 

salad. Chef’s choice dessert. Assorted sodas & water.   

Please include your selection on the registration form.  MGC Registration DEADLINE: APRIL 15 

                                                          

I hope to see all of you at this gathering of our wonderful gardeners. 

FFGC District Director, Deborah A. Smith 

 
_______Tropical Turkey         _______Gorgonzola Beef Wrap         _______Veggie Wrap 

 

NAME:______________________________________________PHONE_______________________ 

ADDRESS:_________________________________________________________________________ 

CITY/ZIP:_____________________________________CLUB:______________________________ 
Please check all applicable categories: 

____FFGC State Officer                          ____District XII Officer                                      ____Delegate 

____Former FFGC President                   ____District XII Committee Chair                      ____Alternate 

PROGRAM WILL BE SPEAKER DR. RICHARD CAMPBELL Director of Horticulture 

and Senior Curator of Tropical Fruit at Fairchild Topical Botanic Gardens. 

____FFGC Committee Chair                    ____Council President                                        ____Guest 

(This document was condensed from 6 pages to 1.  If you would like a copy of the original, contact Nancy Miller)  


